
Approved 5/24/18                      Casco Township Zoning Board of Appeals 

November 2, 2017 @ 7 PM 

Members Present:  Chairman David Hughes, Sam Craig, Paul Macyauski and Matt Super 

Absent: Matt Hamlin 

Also Present:  Vincent Ziolkowski and Cheryl Ivey, applicants 

Staff Present:  Janet Chambers Recording Secretary, Alfred Ellingsen, Zoning Administrator 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM. 

 

A request is made from Vincent Ziolkowski and Cheryl Ivey, 733 Chicago Ave. Unit 401, Evanston, IL  

60202-2380, for a variance from Section 3.28B3b (4), which requires a minimum front yard setback of 

25’.  The applicants wish to construct a garage to within 15‘8” off Orchard Lake Drive.  Therefore, the 

applicant is requesting a variance of 9’ 4”.  The parcel in question is located at 7188 Orchard Lake Drive, 

South Haven, MI 49090 (Parcel #0302-180-211-00 in Glenn Shores Subdivision, a Low Density Residential 

Zone. 

 

Chairman Hughes invited Vincent and Ivey to explain their request.  Vincent Ziolkowski said he bought 

the property in 1999 from Roy Jenks.  He had not previously understood where the right-of-way for the 

road ended, therefore, did not realize where the measurement for setback requirement began.  His 

property has large trees and a septic field restricting where he can position his garage.  They currently 

have two parking spaces off Orchard Lake Drive in front of where the proposed garage would be.   

 

Macyauski questioned the length of the driveway approaching the garage.  Macyauski asked if there 

would be a place for guests to park without being in the right-of-way.  Ziolkowski stated there is a 

separate parking area for guest parking that would not be in the right-of-way.  Ziolkowski also stated 

that his cars are currently parked in what will be the driveway approach to the garage and is not in the 

right-of-way, but there is an alternate parking area for larger vehicles.   

 

Hughes asked to clarify that cars could still fit in the driveway approaching the garage.  Ziolkowski 

verified their cars fit in the driveway area in front of the proposed garage.  

 

Chairman Hughes read two letters from interested Casco residents.  The first letter from Don and Nancy 

Luke was in support of the variance request (attachment #1).  The 2nd letter from Mark and Debbie 

Dickerson was in opposition to the variance request (attachment #2).  

 

As Chairman Hughes began to cover Section 20.08 Review Standards, Macyauski stated that he had read 

through the applicant’s responses to the Review Standards and agreed that they were “Spot On”.  He 

stated that going through the standards again would not be necessary.  All present ZBA members had 

read the applicants responses and agreed.  (application – attachment #3) 

 

A motion was made by Matt Super, and supported by Sam Craig to grant a 9’ 4” variance from the 

required 25’ front setback for constructing a garage.  All in favor.  Variance granted. 

 



Because only two of the three ZBA members present at the August 10th meeting were present, approval 

of the August 10, 2017 meeting is postponed until the next meeting. 

 

A motion was made by Super, supported by Macyauski to adjourn.  All in favor.  Meeting adjourned at 

7:25 PM. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Minutes prepared by Janet Chambers, Recording Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

Attachment #1  Letter from Don and Nancy Luke, 10/29/17 in support of variance 

Attachment #2  Letter from Mark and Debbie Dickerson, 10/24/17, in opposition of variance 

Attachment #3  Notice of Public Hearing 

Attachment #4  Application 

Attachment #5  Sketches, maps & photos 
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